
Headteacher’s Letter 

Upcoming Events: 

Tuesday 19th April 2022 Year 7 Leeds Castle Visit  

Thursday 21st April 2022 KS5 Carroty Wood Day Trip 

Friday 22nd April 2022 School Disco 

Monday 25th April 2022 Vaccinations—Tetanus, Diphtheria and  Polio & Meningococcal ACWY (Year 9) 

Wednesday 27th April 2022 Lion King Theatre Trip 

Thursday 5th May 2022 Year 11 Interim Review Evening 

Wednesday 11th May 2022 Post 16 Transition Meetings (College & Wrotham) 

Thursday 12th May 2022 Year 9 Interim Review Evening  
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Welcome to the spring edition of our newsletter.  It is fantastic to share some of our wonderful learning and 

educational experiences with you.   

Since my last newsletter, we have welcomed the two new KCC Assistant Directors of SEN; Steve Tanner and 

Kerry Greene to our school. They spent a morning with us in February visiting lessons, meeting pupils and dis-

cussing their roles. I am actively engaging with the Local Authority to offer our support to ASC pupils in Kent.  This 

term we have reintroduced our face to face training and a number of parents have attended Cygnet and other 

outreach sessions.    

I am delighted to welcome Mrs Chivers, our new Head of Science, as Mrs Taylor will retire later this year and Mrs 

Evans as a consultant Speech and Language Therapist who is covering Mrs Mellor’s maternity leave. Mrs Mellor 

and Mrs Rose are both expecting their babies over the Easter break and we look forward to sharing the news of 

their new arrivals.    

I sometimes forget how fortunate I am to have a job that I love and how blessed I am to interact with the young 

people at Grange Park. Nevertheless, in the last few weeks, I have been reminded why I am so driven to contrib-

ute to the changing SEN landscape in Kent and nationally. Visiting the Year 8 and 9 pupils at Carroty Wood whilst 

they were on residential was amazing. I took the opportunity to take my son and it was lovely to see the pupils’ 

interactions with him. They were confident, supportive and empathetic.  They were so relaxed and happy. Their 

enthusiasm was infectious, telling me all about the activities and challenges they had faced.  With incredible 

pride, I watched our pupils’ performance of Romeo and Juliet at the Woodville Hall Theatre. Such courage to 

stand on a stage and perform Shakespeare’s Romeo and Juliet to a full theatre. We are driven to show our 

young people what they can achieve with the support of the school and you, our families.  

I am committed to drive pupil achievement, demanding the highest standards of education and personal devel-

opment opportunities. Some of you will today be receiving mock results as preparations for GCSEs continue. It is 

just as important that the pupils have the opportunities to have new experiences with the support they need to 

reduce their anxiety, and to grow and develop.  Once again, Grange Park work has been selected for the Take 

One Picture exhibition at the National Gallery and I know the pupils whose work will be displayed will enjoy visit-

ing the Gallery, seeing their work alongside mainstream and independent schools.  The newsletter is full of ex-

periences our pupils have benefitted from over the last two terms and we look forward to many more wonderful 

opportunities for our pupils.  

As Executive Headteacher, I am also fortunate to welcome many visitors to the school and celebrate all the work 

we do.  Now that we are moving forward after Covid restrictions, I am looking to welcome parents into school to 

share some of your children’s experiences. Today it has been lovely to have many of you in school supporting 

our fundraising for the Ukraine.  Thinking of others is a theme we encourage with our pupils and we appreciate 

your support.  

There are some wonderful opportunities and activities scheduled for Terms 5 & 6 and I am mindful that we all 

face increasing financial pressure. We are subsidising all trips and activities to make them accessible, but please 

do contact me if you require assistance or support. As well as fantastic pupils and the amazing families that 

support them, I am also incredibly grateful to my staff who make all these amazing experiences happen and 

wish them along with you, a restful Easter holiday.   

Best wishes 

Miss Renukah Atwell 

Executive Headteacher  
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It’s that wonderful time of the year when Nature wears her 
new Spring dress with, hopefully, better times ahead for all. 

 

Whilst Covid-19 and its variants continue to disrupt our lives 
both in school and outside, when outbreaks occur in 
school, like a well-oiled machine, staff and pupils know 
what to do and get on with it - not necessarily with a smile on their faces but with as 
cheerful a will as possible. Governors are concerned about the unceasing pressures on 
our staff over the past two years and are well aware that the wellbeing of our staff is of 
prime importance, and do what we can to ease the load.  Our pupils show remarkable 
resilience despite the disruptions caused to their normal routines and I am very proud 
of their achievements during this time. 

 

The governing body continues to meet virtually but I am hopeful that during Term 5 we 
might be able to meet with a mix of face-to-face and virtual presence.  Governors are 
now able to take a more active part in monitoring subjects being taught and meeting 
with “new” staff who have joined the school over the last couple of years. 

 

I wish everyone a very Happy Easter. 

 

 

 

 

 

Message from the Chairman of Governors 
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Stansted 

Year 5/6 Spanish Day 

As part our curriculum we are really enjoying learning Spanish!  

Recently, our focus has been on food and shopping and as part of our end of term reward we 
choose to do some cooking.  

We made delicious Spanish omelettes and showed great team work skills when cracking the eggs, 
chopping the ingredients and even helped with the washing up! 

Canterbury Cathedral Trip 

During Term 3, Year 5/6 visited Canterbury Cathedral as part our 
World Citizens learning.  

We explored the history of the building and why it is such an im-
portant place of worship. We enjoyed looking at the beautiful 
stained glass windows and loved making our own as part of the 
workshop. We also got to write using a quill and ink which was 
tricky at first!  

The Science Museum 

 

This term we visited the Science Museum as part of our learning about Elec-
tricity. We had lots of fun exploring the ‘Wonderlab’ and enjoyed a fun work-
shop with a Science expert from the museum.  

We also got to explore the Space exhibition in the museum. It was great to 
see some of the sites in London on our journey. 

 

 

Spring Clean 

Some of the Year 7s had a spring clean of the mini buses down at 
our Stansted site! 

They did a great job and worked together as an amazing team. 
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Year 7 Gurdwara Visit 

As we had been studying Sikhism in our World Citizens lessons, we arranged a visit to Guru Nanak   
Darbar Gurdwara, in Gravesend. 

It was a beautiful experience! 

The students arrived to greet their guide, who instructed them on the respectful ways for us to walk 
around the Gurdwara. 

We were given head scarves to wear as we walked around and the students asked lots of interesting 
questions, about the building and the religion. 

We were also offered Parshad, this is a sweet treat given to visitors of the Gurdwara. Then guided 
through the Gurdwara to the langar,  a community kitchen where everyone is welcome to eat and 
many of the students tried the roti and curry.  

We had a wonderful time and many of the students were amazed by the grandeur of the Gurdwara, 
and left having learnt lots of about Sikhism.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mothers Day Shop at Stansted 

To give the students the opportunity and freedom to buy that 
special family member a lovely treat, we set up a Mother’s Day 
shop at school. 

The past few years have seen us use more and more digital re-
sources, and the same can be said with money! We got the chil-
dren to bring in some change, so they could browse our little 
shop and make a purchase themselves.  

 

We hope the Mums, or other special family members, enjoyed 
their treats!  
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Photography Enrichment  

For enrichment, some of the students had the opportunity to have a go on the other side of the     
camera. 

They helped to lead the sessions by using what they were interested in to bring inspiration to the work 
they were creating. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

STEM 

 

During our STEM Enrichment (Science,   
Technology, Engineering & Maths) we     
explored how to make different types of  
circuit.  

We also used Lego to create different struc-
tures and developed our coding skills by 
creating our own game worlds.  

 

Anti Bullying Week 

During our PSHE Choices and Consequences day, pupils marked Anti Bullying week by wearing their 
odd socks. During the day pupils had the opportunity to consider how ‘One kind word’ could make a 
big difference to others.  

From this pupils created a form group collage to show that unity and kind words can combat bullying.  
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Number Day 

To celebrate Number Day, Wrotham pupils entered a competition to build a    
Lego House without going over budget. 

The pupils had a great time designing and building their houses, and there 
were some fantastic entries. Huge congratulations to one of our year 8 groups 
for claiming the title! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

At Stansted, we had a STEM specialist come along to visit us. He bought lots of KNEX and set us a 
challenge to design a vehicle that can carry a shoe down a slope and travel the furthest in a straight 
line.  

We had to show excellent team work and resilience to keep improving our engineering designs. At 
the end, we had a competition to see which team’s vehicle travelled the furthest.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 10 and 11 Take Part in the 360 Reverse Interviews 

As part of the schools work with the Careers & Enterprise company, a cohort of Year 10 & 11 took part 
in the inaugural Skills 360 Reverse Interviews. 

15 local businesses were interviewed by the pupils to give the employers an opportunity to learn how 
Grange Park pupils can add value to their business. 

The pupils represented the school impeccably and developed interpersonal skills that they will carry 
into adulthood. 
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World Book Day 2022 

Everyone at Grange Park had a novel experience at this years 
World Book Day. 

The March celebration was a great opportunity for students and 
staff at both the Wrotham and Stansted sites to dress to impress in 
a fantastic array of fiction-themed outfits. From fairy tale heroes to 
Roald Dahl’s Oompa Loompas and a trio of Doctor Whos, the 
schools were filled to the brim with colourful characters. 

Everyone had the chance to vote for the best dressed student and 
staff member. Competition was very tight, but the overall winners 
were Ben from Year 9 for his spooktacular Ghostbuster costume 
and Miss McCardy for her sinister, very pink Dolores Umbridge out-
fit from Harry Potter.  

Throughout the day, students took part in a broad range of bookish 
activities. They made delicious Butter Beer, listened to a traditional 
Brother’s Grimm fairy tale while eating popcorn in the library, and went on frantic, fiction-themed 
treasure hunt around the site. 

The day was rounded off with every form group competing in an epic Zoom quiz, which Key Stage 
5 won with a narrow, two point victory. 

Thanks to everyone who helped make World Book Day 2022 such a big success. 
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Year 8 & 9 Carroty Wood Residential  

To say that the much anticipated Year 8 & 9 Carroty Wood residential trip was a success is an under-
statement. The amount of courage, determination and support for each other that the children       
displayed was overwhelming.  

The 3 days started with team building activities in school to encourage new friendships between the 
two year groups and a map reading session to familiarise them with the large wooded area in which 
they would have the opportunity to spend the next 2 days exploring. 

On arrival, pupils and staff explored the area and our lodgings. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The remainder of our time there was taken up with our organised activities (High Ropes, Abseiling, 
Low Ropes, Swimming & Pedal Karting), exploring the woods, playing and socialising with friends 
(both new and old) and developing real life skills including making beds, washing and drying up and 
helping to prepare meals. 

Whilst in the forest environment, pupils had the opportunity to 
practise some of their ‘Forest School’ skills. Pupils enjoyed tying 
up and lying in hammocks in the nearby woods and carving and 
decorating sticks. Pupils also assisted in building a bonfire for the 
evening where we all later enjoyed marshmallows and roasted 
apples. 

There were many that overcame fears of heights, mud and even 
new foods… 
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The pupils had an incredible few days, and here are some of their thoughts on the trip: 

 

 

 

 

‘At Carroty Wood it was nice to just chill and have fun with 
your friends and the activities like High Ropes and racing 
in the Pedal Karts. Just having fun swimming, splashing 
Miss McHardy and helping people get over their fears.’ 

 

 

 

 

 

‘I enjoyed playing Basket Ball in the evening. I liked the High 
Ropes and abseiling activities. I liked to hide in the forest. It 
was fun sharing a bedroom with my friends. I raced people 
in the Pedal Karts. I had fun on the low ropes and in the 
swimming pool. It was really cool to have a bonfire before 
bed time.’ 
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‘I was very scared of the High Ropes but I had a go at it.’ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

‘I enjoyed free time because I could catch up with my friends and I 
enjoyed mostly everything.’ 

 

 

 

 

 

‘I enjoyed the Go-Karting and playing board games .’ 

 

 

 

 

 

‘I liked it when me and Robert were having fun abseiling and Pedal 
Karting.’ 

 

 

 

 

 

‘Adam was snoring in our room. I shared a room with Hugo,        
Harrison, Adam, Mark, William and Sonny. The best time was in 
the night when we had fun. I enjoyed High Ropes and Pedal   
Karting. Everyone was scared of the Abseiling.’ 
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Mental Health & Wellbeing 

Grange Park Vision Statement 

‘To ensure that all Grange Park Community have the skills and belief that they can overcome any bar-
riers. They learn how to use tools to independently self-regulate and so maintain good Mental Health 
and Wellbeing.’ 

We have been busy gathering evidence and working towards our Wellbeing Award. 

Thank you all for taking time to complete the online survey last term. The survey highlighted some  
areas for development, as well as those areas in which we already excel. 

It was humbling to read the positive scores and comments from parents. Parents recognised that the 
school cares about the emotional wellbeing and mental health of everyone involved in the school. 
One parent commented, ‘Many of the children have similar backgrounds and the school show incred-
ible caring and understanding with huge success. The care extends to families and staff, and the 
Head especially is always approachable.’ 

We were also pleased with the high number of parents who felt comfortable talking about their child’s 
emotional wellbeing and Mental Health with school. One parent simply said ‘Yes I would and I do as I 
know that they will support me brilliantly.’ 

Whilst parents were pleased with what we do to support their children’s Mental Health and            
Wellbeing, the pupils gave us some areas for improvement. 

Pupils acknowledged the we care and they felt confident in knowing how they could get help.       
However, many did not feel that they could make a difference if someone else is feeling worried or 
unhappy. They also that said that they feel uncomfortable talking about how they are feeling at 
school. 

Not only will these issues be added to the School Council agenda, we have also started a Peer     
Mentoring system which enables some of the older pupils to help their younger peers. This takes the 
form of an informal lunchtime session, where the pupils meet and have the chance to chat about any 
concerns they may have. 

Another stipulation of our Wellbeing award is to form a group of Wellbeing Champions. We have had 
a number of volunteers and watch this space for details of how they plan to promote and maintain 
positive Wellbeing throughout the school. 

 

We are currently looking at developing our   
Mental Health and Wellbeing section of the  
website. We will be adding a Signposting      
Document soon to give you places to find      
support for different areas of Mental Health    
issues and struggles. If there is anything specific 
you think would be helpful for us to put on the 
website, we would be happy to hear your            
suggestions. 
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Forest School 

We have been extremely busy in Forest School with a focus being placed 
on trees, mud and sticks. Year 5 and 6 have enjoyed experimenting with 
mud and using sticks as paintbrushes along with using charcoal to create 
bark rubbings that made wonderful works of art.  

Year 7 and 8 enjoyed being creative with the mud and producing hand 
prints and 3D art work. They have also made stick gnomes and learnt 
knots to enable then to make photo frames and bows.  

Year 9 enjoyed taking part in the RSPB big garden bird watch. The results 
from which have encouraged us to buy more bird and bat houses to     
establish a more diverse woodland environment. All classes celebrated 
pancake day and ate pancakes cooked over the fire pit.   
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Parker the Guinea Pig 

Meet the newest member of Grange Park!  

Year 11 went on a trip to Swallow Aquatics pet shop as 
part of their Animal Care course this term. While there, 
they picked a new guinea pig which they have called Par-
ker (as in Grange Parker!)  

The manager of the shop was impressed with our stu-
dents and the way they held all of the animals with such 
care and he kindly donated Parker to our school. He will 
be living in KS5 while he gets used to the school and the 
students.  

So welcome to Parker! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Table Cricket Tournament 

On 10th February our table cricket team from 8a en-
joyed playing in the Lord Taverners Table Cricket Tour-
nament at Beckenham Cricket Ground. Their enjoy-
ment was clear to see and provided invaluable expe-
rience and develop-
ment within our 
SCERTS framework.  
After a long day and 

many matches, 8a came back to Grange Park triumphant, securing 
a place in the semi-finals to be played at Valence School at the end 
of March. Miss Atwell had great pleasure in presenting them with a 
certificate and medal in a full school assembly. 
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Since January, eager pupils from Year 8, Year 9 and KS5 chose to be involved with the Shakespeare 
for Schools Festival. They have been attending weekly rehearsal sessions for Romeo and Juliet in prep-
aration for a performance at the Woodville Halls theatre in Gravesend. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

An actor from the Shakespeare for Schools Festival came to Grange Park to deliver a workshop at the 
end of January. The pupils had fun playing drama games in preparation for acting. They enjoyed 
learning how to perform on a stage and how to develop their own acting skills. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Tuesday 22nd March was performance night.     
Before the evening performance, the pupils were       
involved with running through all of the lights and 
sound cues; during which they all showed a great 
resilience and patience. Then, they had a dress 
rehearsal in front of another school.  

This preparation resulted in excitement, anxiety 
and some tears before they went on, but every sin-
gle one of them went on the stage and gave a bril-
liant performance. We are very proud of what they 
had all achieved after all of their hard work and the 
challenges they have faced since January.  
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English Trips 

Year 9 and Year 10 enjoyed going to The Old Vic Theatre to see A Christmas  
Carol just before Christmas. The show was full of surprises, including snowfall!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In February, the Year 9 and Year 10 GCSE Literature group travelled to Wimbledon to see a stage 

production of Blood Brothers. The pupils really enjoyed the show and once again, they were a credit to 
the school. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Celebrating Success! 

 

We love to hear about all of the amazing things that our pupils get up to 
out of school, and this term has seen some amazing achievements. 

Ellissia has joined us this term in Year 8 and has a passion for dogs. At 
the beginning of March, Ellissia showed her German Shepherds, Shih-Tzu 
and French Bulldogs at Crufts, winning some of the categories that she 
entered. This is a phenomenal achievement and we are incredibly proud 
of her. Well done Ellissia! 

 

At our Stansted site, Luccas from Year 7 plays for the youth team at Maidstone 
United and was awarded the Man of the Match for his performance on the 
pitch. Luccas brought in the medal he was presented with and we are really 
proud of his achievement. Well done Luccas! 
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Science 

This term has been very busy in the Science department. 

Our Year 10 and 11 pupils took a field trip to Wildwood to do some soil sampling and used a range 
of soil sampling techniques. This type of practical research is really beneficial and all the pupils  en-
joyed their day. The sun even made an appearance. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This term, our pupils will be growing bedding plants that we will be selling. We will have a wide 
variety of plants that will be ready next term, including marigolds, petunias, tomatoes, herbs and 
delphiniums. So keep a space free in your garden and once they are ready to be planted out, they 
will go on sale. 
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Art 

Orazio Gentileschi—The Finding of Moses 

Year 7 & 8 will have a selection of their work on display at the National Gallery in the summer. Their 
pastel drawings of dancing ballerinas have been chosen to be part of the Take One Picture           
Exhibition 2022.  

A huge congratulations and well done to all the pupils who took part in the project – this is a        
fantastic achievement. We look forward to visiting the gallery in the summer terms.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Investigating Patterns 

Year 7 & 8 have started a new project where they are investigating patterns and looking at art from 
a global point of view.  

They are focusing on the designer William Morris from the Arts and Crafts Movement. They have  
designed their own patterns and are experimenting with block printing. They will be designing pat-
terns for skateboards next term.  
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Benin 

Year 9 are working on a project inspired by the Benin Bronzes. They have 
considered the impact of imperialism on different cultures and how it has 
affected the way we view artwork from other countries. 

They have also looked at artwork by Picasso and seen how Europe was 
influenced by African art in the past. 

They are currently creating masks in the style of the Benin Bronzes. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cookery 

Year 10 and 11 have been working hard to prepare and cook a two course meal for their Home  
Cooking Skills assignment. The quality of their work has been outstanding.  
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Down on the Farm 

Our Year 10 and 11 pupils who are taking Animal Care as one of their options, visit Trottiscliffe Com-
munity Farm weekly. Whilst at the farm, pupils help to maintain and clear the site, along with helping 
to care for, feed and groom the animals. 

This week, our Year 11 group were greeted by baby lambs! Lambing season had well and truly start-
ed and lambs were being born whilst our pupils where there on their lessons. This is an really special 
opportunity for all of the children—definitely not something you get to see every day! 
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Key Stage 5 Travel Training 
  
Key stage 5 improved their travel training this term on their reward trip, when they went  to Maidstone 
by train to Gravity Trampolining.  

We walked to the station and they all had their own tickets to be responsible for. We then hopped on a 
train for a few stops before we all headed to Maidstone town centre and a fun afternoon at Gravity.  

We ate outside by the river and had a lovely walk back to the train station along the river front. A great 
day had by all! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Partnership Sites 

Sam from Hadlow College has written about his Land Based Studies course: 

I am now in my 4th term at Hadlow and I am still enjoying it. 

For the first 3 terms in practical lessons, we have tried different sectors of the land-based industries: 
Animal Care, Agriculture and Fisheries. I always knew I wanted to do 
fisheries but it was good to try other areas. 

Now in term 4, we are allowed to choose which sector we would like to 
continue in for the rest of this year. 

Of course, I chose fisheries. So far, we have learnt how to clean out fil-
ters in the different fish systems and how to clean the tanks. I have 
worked with Carp, Tilapia, African Walking Catfish, Cray Fish, and 
Shrimp. 

I am really enjoying these lessons as I am in a small group and I am 
becoming more confident doing the tasks. 

I am looking forwards to doing Level 2 Fisheries next year.  
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 The Public Realm Challenge  
 

The Post16@Wrotham students took part in a challenge set by Sevenoaks councillor, CLR Howgarth and 
Usha Kong from the Careers Enterprise Company.  The challenge was to create a video that shows the 
Public Realm. 

 
What is the Public Realm? 
The simplest definition of the Public Realm is that it is what is beyond your front door, literally outdoors. 
(Parks, playgrounds, roads, green spaces, gardens etc). 
 

The students all did an amazing job and produced videos that the panel were very complimentary 
about and the feedback was exemplary – Well done to all of the students who took part. 
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Book a Table at the Grange Park Quiz Night! 

We are please to see the return of the Grange Park Quiz Night!  

Everyone is welcome to attend, so get a table of family and friends, bring some drinks and nibbles 
and enjoy an evening of quizzing!  

We have had some brilliant raffle prizes donated including a meal out, escape rooms, games at   
Battle Sector X, Odeon cinema tickets and Ninja Warrior UK to name a few, so there are lots of great 
things up for grabs. 

If you would like to book a table, please contact the school. 
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School Gateway & school dinner bookings 
 

Since September, we have moved to using the School Gateway app to 
book school dinners. This is a quick and easy way for us to provide     
numbers to the kitchen so that they can prepare the correct amount of 
dinners for the pupils.  

 

Thank you to all those who are booking school meals daily. The menus for the new term are   
uploaded before the end of term, and you can book dinners for a single day, a week, or the term 
if you prefer. If your child will be having a school dinner, please can you ensure that you are 
making their booking by 9.00am on the day, so that the kitchen can be fully prepared. If your 
child is in receipt of free school meals, please ensure that you book in the same way, and the 
app will not charge you for the meal. 

 

Please download the School Gateway app, and make your bookings via the ‘Dinner’ section. All 
payments can be made through the payment option. 

 

We politely request that meal balances are paid weekly to avoid building up any large debts. If 
you need any help with the app or making payment, then please do not hesitate to contact the 
school office who will be happy to help. 
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Key Dates for Term 5 & 6 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tuesday 19th April 2022 Year 7 Leeds Castle Visit 

Thursday 21st April 2022 KS5 Carroty Wood Day Trip 

Friday 22nd April 2022 School Disco 

Monday 25th April 2022 Vaccinations—Tetanus, Diphtheria and  Polio &    
Meningococcal ACWY (Year 9) 

Wednesday 27th April 2022 Lion King Trip 

Thursday 5th May 2022 Year 11 Interim Review Evening 

Wednesday 11th May 2022 Post 16 Transition Meetings 

Thursday 12 May 2022 Year 9 Interim Review Evening 

Monday 16th May 2022 PSHE Day 

Tuesday 17th May 2022 GCSE Biology Exam 

Wednesday 18th May 2022 GCSE English Language Exam 

Thursday 19th May 2022 GCSE History Exam 
School Council Meeting 
Stansted Parents Evening 
Year 8 Interim Review Evening 

Friday 20th May 2022 GCSE Maths Exam 

Wednesday 25th May 2022 GCSE English Literature Exam 

Thursday 26th May 2022 Year 10 Maths Trip 
Year 7 Interim Review Evening 

Friday 27th May 2022 KS5 Trip 
End of Term 5 

Monday 6th June 2022 Start of Term 6 

Tuesday 7th June 2022 GCSE Maths Exam 

Wednesday 8th June 2022 GCSE English Literature Exam 

Thursday 9th June 2022 GCSE History Exam 
GCSE Physics Exam 

Friday 10th June 2022 GCSE English Language Exam 

Monday 13th June 2022 GCSE Maths Exam 

Tuesday 14th June 2022 GCSE Statistics Exam 

Wednesday 15th June 2022 GCSE Biology Exam 

Monday 20th June 2022 School Council Meeting 

Tuesday 21st June 2022 GCSE History Exam 

Thursday 23rd June 2022 GCSE Physics Exam 
Year 14 Interim Review Evening 

Friday 24th June 2022 GCSE Statistics Exam 

Monday 4th July 2022 Parents Group Meeting 

Thursday 7th July 2022 Year 8 Maths Trip 

Monday 11th July 2022 – Thursday 14th July 2022 Whole School Residential Trip 

Thursday 14th July 2022 Year 10 & 14 Interim Review Evening 

Friday 15th July 2022 Talent Show & BBQ 

Monday 18th July 2022 Sports Day 

Wednesday 20th April 2022 PSHE Day 

Thursday 21st July 2022 Leavers Assembly 
Leavers Lunch 

Friday 22nd July 2022 Whole School Trip 
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Grange Park School Term Dates 2021-2022 

Please note that the term dates for Grange Park @ MKC and Grange Park @ Hadlow may differ slightly from 
the above. Term dates for the partnership colleges can be found on the Grange Park website. 

       

  Tuesday 19th April 2022  Start of Term 5  

  Monday 2nd May 2022  Bank Holiday 

  Thursday 26th  May 2022  End of Term 5 

 

  Monday  6th June 2022  Start of Term 6 

  Friday 22nd July 2022   End of Term 6 

 
Grange Park School Term Dates 2022-2023 

 
  Thursday 1st September 2022  Start of Term 1: Primary Years 5 & 6 
 
  Friday 2nd September 2022  Start of Term 1: Primary Years 5, 6 & 7 at Stansted 
 
  Monday 5th September 2022  Start of Term 1: All Years at Stansted & Wrotham 
 
  Friday 21st October 2022  End of Term 1 
 
 
  Monday 7th November 2022  Start of Term 2 
   
  Friday 16th December 2022  End of Term 2 
 
  
  Tuesday 3rd January 2023  Start of Term 3 
  
  Friday 10th February 20232  End of Term 3 
 
 
  Monday 20th February 2023  Start of Term 4 
 
  Friday 31st March 2023   End of Term 4 
 
   
  Monday 17th April 2023  Start of Term 5 
  
  Monday 1st May 2023   Bank Holiday  
 
  Friday 26th May 2023   End of Term 5 
 
  
  Monday 5th June 2023   Start of Term 6 
 
  Friday 21st June 2023   End of Term 6  
  
   


